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Mid-Atlantic and Southeastern USA, the Caribbean, Puerto Rico, French Guiana and Suriname 

My message for this month is purposely brief. I will address only one topic.   I will defer to an official report 
in regards to the World Health Organization confirming two cases of wild poliovirus type 1 (WPV1) in Nigeria, the first 

cases in the country since July 2014.  

Please convey these significant facts to every Rotarian, you see in the next two weeks  

The Nigerian Polio Eradication program is intensifying its efforts, with an immediate vaccination campaign that has 

already reached 800,000 children. 

Africa’s timeline for regional Polio free certification has changed but the overall, global certification timeline has not. 

The World Health Organization is confident Nigeria can end polio. The program has overcome outbreaks before, and 
the tools exist to do so again in Nigeria. Rotary will not stop its efforts to ensure that every child is born into a po-

lio-free world where they are safe from this paralyzing disease.  

 

Joe Mulkerrin 

RI Zones 33/34 Director 2016-2018 

           Speakers for Zone Institute – Charlotte, NC 
                                 October 13-16 
Thursday Dinner Speaker ï Dong Xiang ï He will speak on ancient Chinese culture in comparison to West-

ern       culture.  His speech is entitled “Wisdom of 5,000 Year Civilization” 

Friday Plenary Speaker ï Sylvia Whitlock ï She is a PDG and one of the first women in Rotary.  She has 
written a book “Women Also Serve” which chronicles her story of becoming a member of her Rotary 
club.  Her speech is entitled “The Edge of Tomorrow”. 
  
Friday Plenary Speaker ï Charles Herd ï He is a teacher in an advanced science, technology, engineering, 
and math (STEM) program and will speak on "3D Printing, STEM and Global Grants" 
  
Friday Plenary Speaker ï David Alexander ï He is the Chief Communications Officer for Rotary Interna-
tional 
  
Saturday Plenary Speaker ï Millie Cox ï She will share her personal story of living a life with polio 
  
Saturday Plenary Speaker ï Dr. Geetha Jayaram ï She is the 2014-15 Rotary Global Alumni Service to 
Humanity Award recipient. She will speak on “Global Mental Health & the Role of Rotary International” 
  
Saturday Plenary Speaker – Rotary Foundation Trustee Barry Rassin 
  
Saturday Banquet Speaker ï Rotary International President-Elect Ian H. S. Riseley 



                                  Polio Update  

 

A lot has happened in these first two months of the Rotary year.  We were off to a great start with news that 

both the House and Senate Labor, Health & Human Services; and the State and Foreign Operations Appropri-

ations subcommittees have passed bills supporting funding for CDCΩs and USAIDΩs polio eradication activities 

as recommended by Rotary and partners. While finalization of appropriations for the 2017 federal budget 

remain to be finalized and may not be complete before the November elections, both chambers agreed to a 

US$5 million proposed increase for CDCΩs activities (US$174 million total) and continued level funding (US$59 

million) for USAIDΩs polio eradication activities.   

The news in Afghanistan and Pakistan is also promising with only 6 cases of the WPV1 in Afghanistan and 13 

in Pakistan as of August 23rd.   Unfortunately as most of you should be aware by now, we also received news 

of the two new cases of WPV in Nigeria.  WHO confirmed two cases of WPV1 in the Borno state in Nigeria 

occurring in July 2016.   The Government of Nigeria and all partners, including Rotarians in Nigeria, are taking 

immediate action to respond quickly to the outbreak and prevent further spread of the virus. Steps will also 

be taken to protect surrounding countries, to ensure all children are vaccinated and to reduce the risk of the 

spread of the disease. 

²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǝƴƎ ƴŜǿǎΣ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƛƴŦƻǊŎŜ ƻǳǊ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǎƛǘ ōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ 

ŜȄǇŜŎǘ Ǉƻƭƛƻ ǘƻ ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅ Ǝƻ ŀǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƳǳŎƘ ǿƻǊƪ ǎǝƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ 

![[ ƻŦ ǳǎ ōŜŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊǳƳ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ  bƻ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŀŦŜ ǳƴǝƭ Ǉƻƭƛƻ Ƙŀǎ 

ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ŜǊŀŘƛŎŀǘŜŘΦ  ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎΣ ŦǳƴŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǳƴǝƭ 

ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ Ŭƴŀƭƭȅ Ǉƻƭƛƻ ŦǊŜŜΦ 

The work we have accomplished goes so much farther than just eradicating polio.  Through our efforts to 

eradicate polio we have done much to improve overall health care systems and emergency protocols for 

handling outbreaks of diseases beyond polio.  Part of the end game strategy includes the knowledge transfer 

and resources to include routine immunizations and other health priorities once polio is eradicated, and it 

will be eradicated with your support.                                                                                                                                               

As part of the Centennial Celebration, Districts are encouraged to commit 20% of their available DDF and 

clubs are encouraged to make a minimum contribution of $2,650 to PolioPlus.  What else can you do to get 

the word out?  {ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀΗ  After the World Health Organization announced two new polio cases in Nige-

ria, Rotary shared a message from Michael K. McGovern on endpolio.org and Rotary.org in all Rotary lan-

guages, as well as on nearly 20 of Rotary-owned social media channels. The posts reached over 70,000 peo-

ple across Rotary and End Polio NowΩs Facebook and Twitter channels. National PolioPlus Chair for Nigeria 

Tunji Funsho was quoted about the outbreak in the New York Times, a story which ran both in-print and 

online.   In late June, Rotary launched a blog series to address the need for an additional $1.5 billion for polio 

eradication efforts.                                                                                                                                    Continued 



Endpolio.org has shared blog posts by the following authors: Director of Polio Eradication, Michel Zaffran,  

World Health Organization; Faisal Shuaib, Senior Program Officer, Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation; Rotarians 

Anne Marie and Stephen Copek; and Rotarian and polio survivor Ann Lee Hussey. On End Polio NowΩs Face-

book page alone, posts about these blogs reached an audience of over 780K and received over 180K engage-

ments.   Additional media coverage highlighted RotaryΩs leadership on polio eradication in recent months, 

including: National Geographic, New Scientist, Infectious Disease News and ABC Radio (Australia).  

Share, Tweet, Blog,  just share the story and include a link to www.endpolionow.org for donations!  
Rotarians working together can accomplish ANYTHING, and we will END POLIO!   
 
By Rocky Jacobs & Cynde Covington – Zone 33 & 34 EPN 

 

      

 
 

                                              ! άhƴŜ ¢ƘƻǳǎŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ CƭƻƻŘέ 5ŜǾŀǎǘŀǘŜǎ ²Ŝǎǘ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ 

Rotary District 7550, located in Southeast West Virginia, was hit by devastating flooding on June 23-24, 2016, 

which resulted in a total of 23 deaths with 16 deaths in Greenbrier County alone, home of the historic Green-

brier Resort, familiar to many Rotarians, in White Sulphur Springs.   White Sulphur Springs received over 9 

inches of rain on Thursday, 6/23/16, which carved out destruction of the usually immaculate Greenbrier     

Resort, which has hosted numerous Rotary District Conferences, Zone meeting, and an International meeting 

attended by Paul Harris in 1939 at the behest of PDG K.M. Gillespie of White Sulphur Springs Rotary Club.  

 Remains of Scott family home in White Sulphur 
Paul Harris helping plant άTree of Peaceέ at the 1939 Rotary      

International Convention  in White Sulphur Springs, WV 

continued 

http://www.endpolionow.org


The entire area has suffered on many levels, including economically with the temporary closure of the 
Greenbrier Resort and the cancellation of the annual Greenbrier Classic PGA Tournament due to the de-
struction of the Old White Golf Course. 

Jim Justice, the owner of the Greenbrier, opened the rooms to allow 700 people affected by the flooding to 
stay for free as part of the GreenbrierΩs άNeighbors Loving Neighbors CampaignέΦ  He stated, άWe just hope 
that by providing a good meal and a comfortable and safe place to spend the night that we can help ease 
the pain just a little to those who are suffering so much from this unbelievable disaster.έ 

Rotarians from all over have donated their time and resources to the recovery effort.  District7550 Governor, 
John Powell, stated that άOur goal is to enable the local clubs and the Rotarians in our District to respond to 
this event and truly exemplify wƻǘŀǊȅ {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ IǳƳŀƴƛǘȅΦέ                                 

                                                                                                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So far over $165,000 has been contributed to the District 7550 Long Term Recovery Fund via The Lewisburg 

Rotary Club Foundation, c/o John Powell, DG, 2526 Spring St, South Charleston, WV  25303-2501.                                                                        

                                                                                                                                              By PDG Tom Greenstreet 

          D7550 District Governor John Powell helping distribute supplies to flood victims. 



Hosting the worldΩs convention for Rotarians is a unique and special opportunity in any year.  However, 

hosting it in the year that celebrates the 100th anniversary of the founding of the Rotary International Foun-

dation as well as the culmination of the eradication of polio is a once in a lifetime experience.  Atlanta and 

the South have that special privilege coming up June 10-14 and couldnΩt be responding in a bigger way. 

Already, registrations for the upcoming Rotary International Convention are running over five times more 

than any previous convention months ahead.   With 23,000 paid registrations and another four thousand 

reserved, Atlanta could easily break all past attendance records.  That alone is a reason to celebrate. 

There are plenty of reasons for the early success.  Special early pricing encouraged registration, but even 

after that pricing expired, the registrations have kept coming in.  The convenience, access and excitement of 

the special celebrations have combined to created unprecedented interest.  Atlanta has the most accessible 

international airport in the world.  Also, the convention meetings and events are in easy walking distance 

from thousands of hotel rooms, and more rooms are available short distances away.  Never has accessing 

convention activities and meetings been so easy. 

Also, Atlanta is within a two hour flight of 80 percent of the U.S., a special attraction to international visitors 

who want to extend their visit. 

The Atlanta Host Organizing Committee has been working for over three years and is making sure every visit 

will be special.  There are plenty of special activities, including dinners at The World of Coca-Cola, the Col-

lege Football Hall of Fame, street parties and parties sponsored by local clubs.  There will be a huge celebra-

tion in Centennial Olympic Park on Saturday night, called Barbecue, Blue Jeans and Blue Grass, followed by a 

Candle Light Vigil nearby to honor Rotary efforts to End Human Trafficking. 

Rotarians have good reasons to respond in record numbers, and there will be jobs of local Rotary members 

who want to volunteer.   

Keep checking the Host Committee website for updated information www.rotaryconvention2017.org.   
This is our once in a lifetime chance to shine.                                                            By Bob Hope 

Rotary International Convention Atlanta 2017                                                       

                               June 10-14 

http://www.rotaryconvention2017.org


ROTARY CLUBS OF ARUBA, BONAIRE, CURACAO & WILLEMSTAD 
ZONE/CLUB REASSIGNEMENT ANNOUNCMENT 

 
The Rotary International Board of Directors has approved the transfer of the Rotary Clubs of Aruba, 
Bonaire, Cura­ao, and Willemstad from Zone 21, District 4370 to Zone 34, District 7030, effective 
January 1, 2017.  As a result of this transfer, the new boundary descriptions for the two districts will 
be: 
 
The primary purpose of this announcement is to foremost make the above decisions more well 

known throughout Zones 33/34.  Closely aligned with the announcement is the concomitant necessi-

ty for all our Zones 33/34 Rotarians to be an abundantly WELCOMING GROUP. 

Here are the club Presidents:  

Rotary Club of Curacao - Leo Rigaud lrigaud@sftbank.com 

Rotary Club of Willemstad - Saskia Korving saskiakorvingblom@gmail.com 

Rotary Club of Aruba - Stanley Looman stanley.looman@amtraruba.com 

    Rotary Club of Bonaire - Jan Okhuijsen jan@okhuijsen.com       

The 4 clubs in Aruba, Bonaire, and Cura­ao and the remaining clubs in District 4370 will continue 

their normal operations including engaging new members, paying all club invoices to RI and District 

4370, contributing to The Rotary Foundation, and participating in service projects. The 4 clubs will 

change course and abide accordingly to the January 1, 2017 decision.   

Please further communicate this decision in your district communication vehicles, including verbal 

presentations. Who knows? Global Grant and/or Vocational Training Team opportunities may sur-

face.                                                                  

The 4 clubs in Aruba, Bonaire, and Cura­ao and the remaining clubs in District 4370 will continue 

their normal operations including engaging new members, paying all club invoices to RI and District 

4370, contributing to The Rotary Foundation, and participating in service projects. The 4 clubs will 

change course and abide accordingly to the January 1, 2017 decision.   

Please further communicate this decision in your district communication vehicles, including verbal 

presentations. Who knows? Global Grant and/or Vocational Training Team opportunities may sur-

face. 

                                                        EditorΩs Comments 

I hope you have enjoyed this edition of Zone 33/34 Newsletter.  Lots of good information.  Some news arti-

cles could not fit in this issue and I will try to put them in OctoberΩs.                                                                          

I look forward to seeing you at the Zone Institute in Charlotte, NC.  

I need your articles for upcoming newsletters, 

Bill Strickland 

Newsletter Editor   

westrickland3@gmail.com 
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